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ITEM TITLE:
Motion 24-239, authorizing the County Council to sign an Interlocal Agreement between Snohomish County
and the City of Everett concerning the US 2 / I-5 Interchange Justification Planning Study

DEPARTMENT:  Public Works

ORIGINATOR:  Julie High

EXECUTIVE RECOMMENDATION:  Ken Klein 5/30/24

PURPOSE: Approval of Interlocal Agreement between Snohomish County and the City of Everett concerning
the US 2 / I-5 interchange justification planning study

BACKGROUND:
- The highway interchange of US Highway 2 (US2) and Interstate 5 (I-5) is located within the City of Everett,
Snohomish County. High traffic volumes, narrow traffic lanes and low-speed merging traffic frequently create
extensive backups.
- The County and City are mutually impacted by this outdated traffic structure and resulting traffic volumes and
collisions. The two agencies wish to collaborate on a planning study to evaluate improvement alternatives for
future design and construction. The City of Everett will be the lead agency for this planning study, which was
awarded $2M FHWA funds by the Puget Sound Regional Council in June 2020.
- The County will review and comment on the Study and grant access to the City to its right-of-way for
performing the study. The County’s financial commitment is limited to a lump-sum payment of $150,000, with
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City of Everett paying the estimated $165,000 remaining balance.

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS:
EXPEND: FUND, AGY, ORG, ACTY, OBJ, AU CURRENT YR 2ND YR 1ST 6 YRS

102 50610144101 Professional Services $150,000 $150,000

TOTAL $150,000 $150,000

REVENUE: FUND, AGY, ORG, REV, SOURCE CURRENT YR 2ND YR 1ST 6 YRS

102 Road Fund $150,000 $150,000

TOTAL $150,000 $150,000

DEPARTMENT FISCAL IMPACT NOTES:  Funds are included in the approved 2024 budget.

CONTRACT INFORMATION:
ORIGINAL X CONTRACT# AMOUNT $150,000

AMENDMENT CONTRACT# AMOUNT

Contract Period
ORIGINAL START END

AMENDMENT START END

OTHER DEPARTMENTAL REVIEW/COMMENTS:  Reviewed/approved by:  Risk Management (Diane Baer
5/29/24), Finance (Nathan Kennedy 5/30/24), and Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (George B. Marsh 4/25/24)
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